
    



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  20th  JUNE  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Thomás, Katheen & Paddy Joe Cribbin, Knockbrack 

Cecily Garvey Moran, Donald & Padraig Moran, Knox St. 

Willie & Annie Murphy, Knox St. 

Joe & Máire Burke, Doctor’s Road 

Paddy Laffey, Abbey St. 

Ann & Michael McCormack, Ballindrehid 

Matt O’Dwyer, Ballindrehid, his parents Jimmy & Maura O’Dwyer, Abbeyquarter 

Katie & Michael Conroy, Claremorris, Peter, Phil & Stephen Keogh, Dublin 

Joe Finn, Hazelhill 

Mary & Michael Morley, Island, & decd. of the Morley & Carney Families 

Paddy & Josie Ryan, Hazelhill, & Annie Kennedy, Clare St. 

Pat, Patrick & Mary Ellen Regan, Derrynacong, Patrick & Catherine Regan, Killinaugher, & 

Sister Ann Ganly, Minneapolis, USA 

******************************** 

Sunday 10.00am. First Anniversary: Ellen Coyne, Devlis 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broadcast 

on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis  The 10 o’clock Mass on Sunday is being broadcast 

on Mid West Radio this Sunday, 20th June. 
 

PRIESTS’ SUMMER  COLLECTION: The envelopes for the Priest’s Summer Collection 

are available in the sacristy. We would be very grateful if the distributors would collect 

them from the sacristy after any of the Masses this weekend or during the coming week. 

The Priests’ Summer Collection will be gratefully accepted during the coming week or next 

weekend.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily or weekend Masses, or dropped 

through the letterbox of the Parochial House at any time.  If you wish to set up a direct debit 

the account details are as follows: Ballyhaunis Parish Church, Priests Account.  BIC: 

ULSB IE 2D.  IBAN: IE59 ULSB 9852 7005 520 114.  

The bank account details are printed on the back of the envelopes.  

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm. 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  21st  -  27th  JUNE  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

21st - 27th June READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Willie Broderick Joe Byrne, Mary Sykes 

Tuesday Orla Phillips Frances Mulhern, Margaret Tarpey 

Wednesday Martin Fitzmaurice Margie Gallagher, Margaret Byrne 

Friday Mary Donnelly Kay Curley, Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm. Kevin Henry Lorraine Waldron, Justina Lyons  

Sunday 10.00am. Mary Finan Mary Freeley, Mary McGuire 

Sunday 12.00 Frank Browne Daniela Balbino Romao, Helene McCafferty 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Delia Harrison, Shammer, Kilkelly, mother of 

Rosaleen Harrison of Tynan Dillon, Clare St. 

Offertory Collection 

13th June 2021   

€1,185 

RE-OPENING  OF  OUR  CHURCH  FOR  MASSES:  
We ask that Mass-goers continue to observe the guidelines  

regarding physical distancing and hand sanitising in church.  

Please co-operate with the ushers and avoid confrontation. 

You are obliged to wear some form of face covering while in 

church - even if you have received the vaccine. 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

LEAVING  CERT  STUDENTS:  We continue to remember 

our Leaving Cert students in our daily Masses. We have a candle 

lighting for you all for the duration of the exams. 
 

FATHER’S  DAY - We wish all the father in our parish a very 

happy Father’s Day! 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are return-

ing their weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct 

debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or 

otherwise can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial 

House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the account details 

are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   

IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

A COVID TESTING FACILITY will be available at The Friary, 

Abbey Street, Ballyhaunis on Thursday June 24th & Friday June 

25th from 11.00am. – 7.00pm. each day. 

No appointment is necessary and the Covid test is free of charge. 

Members of the public who are asymptomatic are encouraged to 

attend. If you have Covid symptoms, you are asked to contact 

your G.P. 
 

ST.  VINCENT  DE  PAUL - Ballyhaunis Conference  

ph:  086-2640969:  The Conference offers help with Back to 

School and College expenses, (contact above phone number or 

write to SVP at Friary House) 
 

LOUGH  DERG  2021: Registration to “Do Lough Derg 

from wherever you are” from 3rd to 5th July.   The Prior, Fr La 

Flynn, will do the Three Day Pilgrimage on the Island during 

these days. To offer a live link by webcam in support of those 

who will choose to do the pilgrimage wherever they are, some of 

the Lough Derg staff will do the pilgrimage in St. Mary’s Church 

in Pettigo.  To register or for further information please 

email:  info@loughderg.org, telephone 071 9861518. 

www.loughderg.org  
 

GAA  FOR  ALL  CHILDREN:  Inclusive GAA session for 

children of varying abilities at Ballyhaunis GAA Club on Friday 

25th June, 5.30 - 6.30pm.  Organised by Mayo Sports Partner-

ship.  Register online at www.eventbrite.ie 
 

Online Course in Sports Inclusion & Disability Awareness 

Training - tickets are available on a link on www.eventbrite.ie 
 

 

DIAMOND  JUBILEE 

C ongratulations  to Canon Kieran Waldron on the occasion 

of the Diamond Jubilee of his ordination to the priesthood.   

Fr. Kieran is retired here in our parish, continues to enjoy good 

health and is always available to lend a hand whenever he is 

needed.   

We thank God for his ministry of service over 60 years.  Fr. 

Kieran & Fr. Joe Cooney (now deceased) were both ordained for 

the Archdiocese of Tuam on 18th June 1961 in the college  

chapel, St. Patrick’s College, Maynooth.   

Comhchairdeas agus go mairfiadh tú an céad! 
 

6TH  CLASS  GRADUATION:  We congratulate the 6th class 

pupils in Scoil Íosa who had their graduation ceremony on  

Friday last, 18th June.  This marks an important milestone in 

their young lives.  Many of them were due to receive the Sacra-

ment of Confirmation this year, but will now have to wait until 

September 11th due to Covid-19 restrictions.  

We congratulate them, their teachers and their principal Kenneth  

Dennedy, for meeting all the challenges posed by Covid-19,  

especially during the past year.  We wish them every blessing in 

the years ahead. 
  

BALLYHAUNIS  TIDY  TOWNS:  The Tidy Towns Commit-

tee is currently preparing the entry form for this year’s National 

Tidy Towns Competition.  Adjudication will take place remotely 

this year due to Covid-19 restrictions, so the town will be judged 

on the basis of the material submitted with the entry form, e.g. 

photos, information, etc.  The Tidy Towns Committee asks that a 

special effort be made to have the town looking its best over the 

next couple of weeks - the entry has to be submitted by 3rd July. 
 

KNOCK  MARKET @ Pope Francis Plaza takes place on Sun-

day, 27th June from 10.00am. to 2.00pm. Adjacent to Knock 

Shrine, wheelchair accessible, car park and toilet facilities close 

by.  Market @ the Plaza will become a monthly event and will 

take place on the last Sunday of each month. Contact Leonie @ 

086-8486924. E-mail: leoniekilroy@gmail.com  

Follow our Facebook page @ Knock Market & Events  
************************* 

“The fundamental factor for recovering from the 

crisis that plagues us is a people-oriented  

economy, not subject only to profit, but anchored 

in the common good, friendly to ethics and  

respectful of the environment”. Pope Francis 

shared these thoughts in his Message for the open-

ing of the work of the 42nd Food & Agriculture 

Organisation (Branch of the United Nations)  

Conference in Rome, held from 15-18 June. 
 

…The reconstruction of post-pandemic economies offers us the 

opportunity to reverse the course followed until now and to  

invest in a global food system capable of withstanding future  

crises. This includes the promotion of sustainable and diversified 

agriculture, which bears in mind the precious role of family farms 

and that of rural communities. In fact, it is paradoxical to observe 

that a lack or shortage of food is suffered by the very ones who 

produce it. Three quarters of the world’s poor live in rural zones 

and depend primarily on agriculture to earn a living. However, due 

to a lack of access to markets, to land ownership, to financial re-

sources, to infrastructures and to technologies, these brothers and 

sisters of ours are more at risk of suffering from food insecurity. 

mailto:info@loughderg.org
http://www.loughderg.org/
mailto:leoniekilroy@gmail.com

